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Menstrie Primary School

Newsletter

November 2018
	PICKING UP AND DROPPING OFF
When collecting and dropping off, please ensure that you do not park in a local residents drive way or in front of a garage entrance.  The car park is for STAFF only or BLUE BADGE holders.  Pupils and parents should NOT walk across the car park but rather stay safely behind the railing or on the path.  Also a polite reminder that dogs are NOT allowed in the playground.
In school we have a few parent helpers.  Parents/carers can help out in a variety of ways such as helping to take pupils to the Dumyat Centre for gym, helping small groups of children to complete activities and listening to groups of children read.  If you would be interested in helping please contact Mr Pennie (Principal Teacher and Volunteer Co-ordinator) through the school office.

STAFFING

We are delighted to welcome back Mrs Wright on a phased return.  Mrs Clarke will continue working with us until Mrs Wright is back on a full time basis.
We also are very pleased to have Mrs Russell in the nursery back at work.  Mrs Moore will continue working in the nursery until Mrs Russell has competed her phased return.

Currently we are in the middle of the recruitment process for the Depute Head Post.  Interviews take place for this post on the 8th November.  

I am excited to let you know that in February I will be going on maternity leave.  During my absence an acting Headteacher will be in place.
.

WET WEATHER
Pupils should always come to school with a suitable jacket in case of inclement weather.  Some learning activities will be planned to take place outside and if it is wet at break and lunch times they will continue to play outside.  If there is very heavy rain or the ground is icy and slippy then the children will remain inside.  Pupils will not be able to get into the school building before 8.55am and so on wet days it would be best to ensure that your child does not come to school before this time.

MONIES

Please ensure that any money sent into school is clearly labelled with your child’s name, class and what the money is for.  There are over 300 pupils in the primary school so unless money is clearly marked it is impossible to know who brought what in.  A purse is not enough – it must be labelled.

TWITTER

Remember you can follow us on Twitter @Menstrie Primary for updates and information on learning.  We are almost reaching 500 followers!
ABSENCES

Please ensure that you call the school to notify of your child’s absences.  This must be done prior to 9.00am.  A message can be left on the absence line.  It is vital that if your child has any illness which can be contagious that we are alerted to this as we have some pupils need alerted to this due to health issues.

OUTDOOR LEARNING DAY

We had a super fun outdoor learning day at School on Wednesday.  The pupils were involved in a range of activities and I’d like to thank staff for their endless enthusiasm as well as all the parents and friends of the school who contributed resources and who also helped on the day.  

PERIOD POVERTY
Students at schools, colleges and universities across Scotland will have access to free sanitary products as part of a £5.2m scheme to fight period poverty.  Menstrie Primary School has sanitary products available in the disabled toilet in the P5 – P7 upper area.  We would be pleased if parents and carers could speak with their children about this, letting them know that the products are available for them to discreetly access.  P6 and P7 teachers will ensure that this is included as part of the health education programme in P6 and P7.  For further information please contact Mr Pennie or Mrs Wright at the school. 
More information can be found on the Council website:-

https://www.clacks.gov.uk/learning/sanitaryprov/
CHRISTMAS SHOW

Please find attached the ticket order form for the Christmas Show.  The dates for the show are;

· Monday 10th December at 1.30pm
· Wednesday 12th December at 9.30am

· Wednesday 12th December at 1.30pm.

Tickets will be distributed during the 1st week of December – see attached from.

	
	PARENT COUNCIL

Update from the Parent Council 
A brief update as we will shortly share an annual plan setting out our priorities and events for 2018/19 as well as reflecting on the achievements of 2017/18.

Hallowe’en Disco 
Annual Halloween discos 1st November huge thanks to the organisers, helpers as well as Menstrie After School Club, Scotmid Menstrie and Co-op Alva for the decorations.

Meetings 
We had a great turnout at our last meeting last Friday and as a result we plan to alternate the timings of meetings between evening and daytime.  Next meeting Thursday 6th December 6.15pm at the Forge.

Christmas Community & Craft Fair - 2nd December
We will have a stall at this event and will be looking for lots of help before and on the day.  Look out for meeting on our Facebook page.

Mary’s Meals Eat Drink & The Generous Christmas Party Night- 1st December at Parsonage 
If you are looking for a Christmas party with a difference why not come along and support this fantastic charity event which one of our parents is organising.  Tickets £55 each (dinner, wine & party).   For more information see Menstrie Mums For Malawi Mums Facebook page.  
DAILY MILE

Our pupils take part in a range of activites to keep them fit and active and this includes the daily mile.  It would be best for pupils to have trainers which are suitable for outdoor use for taking part in the daily mile.  This will save school shoes and provide greater protection than gym shoes.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Pupils are able to attend breakfast club each morning at 8.30am.  It has become increasingly popular and parents must be aware that pupils are expected to have something to eat for breakfast before the children play.  Pupils are able to stay in the lunch hall where the supervision of breakfast club (there is a small box of books and toys available for the pupils) or once they have eaten their breakfast pupils can go into the playground to meet up with their friends, however there is no outside supervision.

CLASS ASSEMBLIES
Class assemblies will be taking place across the year.  The following dates and times are provisional, but we will try our best to keep to these.
Monday 5th November at 2.15pm – P4AE

Tuesday 13th November at 2.15pm – P6/7

Wednesday 28th November at 1.45pm – P4KE
Friday 25th January at 10.30am – P2S

Wednesday 30th January at 2.15pm – P7

Thursday 28th February at 2.15pm – P3B

Thursday 7th March at 10.30am – P3D

Friday 15th March at 2.15pm – P6S

Monday 18th March at 10.30am – P5W

Friday 22nd March at 2.15pm – P5P

Tuesday 30th April at 10.30 – P1A

Thursday 9th May at 10.30 – P1D

ACTIVE SCHOOL SPORTS CLUBS

Please could I ask that when you sign your child up to an after schools club you;

· put the correct money in an envelope (no change is given at school as Active Schools Clubs are organised by sports development)

· the form is completed accurately and enclosed in an envelope with the correct money

· if your child decides that they no longer wish to attend the club then it is the parents responsibility to inform the school.  A register is taken at the club and if pupils are on the register but on on the list then the coach is required to phone parents etc.
UPCOMING EVENTS

Interim Reports

Mid November

NA

Scottish Book Week

19/11/18

All Week

Reading Challenge to be completed

23/11/18

NA

Flu Vaccinations

27/11/18

All Day

Parents invited in for Literacy

28/11/18

2.30pm

In-Service (school closed to pupils)

29/11/18

All Day

In-Service (school closed to pupils)

30/11/18

All Day

Parent Council Meeting

06/12/18
6.15pm at the Forge
P1 Show PM

10/12/18

1.30pm

Nursery Show AM 

11/12/18

TBC

P1Show AM  & PM

12/12/18

9.30am and 1.30pm

 FINALLY

If at any time you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Lisanne J Henderson

Headteacher
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